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February 29, 2024 
 
EB-2022-0335 Enbridge IRP Pilots 

Pollution Probe Comments on Abeyance Request 

 
Dear Ms. Marconi:  
 
Pollution Probe is in receipt of Enbridge’s correspondence dated February 29, 2024 for the above-noted 
proceeding requesting that the IRP Pilot proceeding remain in abeyance. As the OEB is aware, the OEB 
Decision in EB-202-0091 issued July 22, 2021, the OEB order Enbridge to develop and implement two IRP 
Pilots prior to the end of 2022. The Pilot application was filed by Enbridge July 19,2023 and was placed 
in temporary Abeyance November 10, 2023.  There have been no tangible IRP results since the IRP 
Decision and related Framework was put in place in 2021 and there is agreement that more is needed.  
 
Pollution Probe is unaware of any valid reason why this proceeding should remain in Abeyance. 
Pollution Probe recommends that the OEB reject the request for the ongoing Abeyance and issue a 
procedural order to move this process forward in 2024. Further delay without a plan to get IRP on track 
is not recommended. 
 
Respectfully submitted on behalf of Pollution Probe.   

 

  
 
Michael Brophy, P.Eng., M.Eng., MBA  
Michael Brophy Consulting Inc. 
Consultant to Pollution Probe  
Phone: 647-330-1217  
Email: Michael.brophy@rogers.com 
 
Cc: Enbridge Regulatory (via EGIRegulatoryproceedings@enbridge.com) 

All Parties (via email) 
Richard Carlson, Pollution Probe (via email)   
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